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On Sunday 1st December the sun shone and 
Airmyn family and friends came together for a 
fun-filled Christmas Fayre! 
 
The children enjoyed a visit to Santa’s GroƩo and 
Carole-oke, whilst the Naughty Elf kept everyone 
entertained. 
 
Outside of the hall Father Christmas got to meet 
the Alpaca’s from Ings Park Alpacas and enjoy 
some Goat Yoga. 
 
Walkers Tea Rooms kept everyone supplied with 
delicious treats and the many stall holders 
provided a wonderful selecƟon of hand-craŌed 
Christmas giŌs. 
 
Over £300 was raised to benefit the Community. 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported the event 
and if you would like to be involved in future 
events please contact clerk@airmynpc.org.uk 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Airmyn Memorial Hall 
Woodland Way, Airmyn, DN14 8LY 

t: 01405 947117 m: 07557 166909  
bookings@airmyn.org.uk 

 
 

Main hall and 2 meeƟng rooms available 
for hire, please contact the Administrator 

for availability & full details. 
Suitable for a range of acƟviƟes, 

including meeƟngs, training, parƟes, 
dance groups, badminton, football, 

music groups, etc. 
 
 

CHRISTMAS QUIZ & BAR 
 
THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED IN THE CHRISTMAS 
QUIZ ON SATURDAY 7TH DECEMBER! 
 
EVERYONE TESTED THEIR CHRISTMAS KNOWLEDGE TO THE 
MAXIMUM AS WELL AS ENJOYING A RAFFLE AND THE EVER-
POPULAR “HEADS & TAILS” GAME, WITH THE STAR PRIZE 
GENEROUSLY DONATED BY ST JOHN MEYERS. 
 
 A FANTASTIC £350 WAS RAISED FOR THE VILLAGE, THANK YOU TO 
ALL INVOLVED! 
 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

CONGRATULATIONS TO 
AIRMYN NEWS EDITOR 
MEGAN QUEIJO AND HER 
HUSBAND LUIS ON THE 
BIRTH OF THEIR DAUGHTER 
IN DECEMBER! 

Christmas OperaƟng Hours: Christmas Eve last run Goole to Howden 18:35-19:03 / Howden to Goole 18:40 – 19:07 
Christmas Day: No Service, Boxing Day: No Service,  Service Resumes as Normal: 27th December 2024 New Years Day: 
No service 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  

Airmyn Oil Club Join Oil Buying Group for FREE 
  Current Membership within Club: 3 houses 
What are the benefits of joining? 
 Prices compared for you 
 Forward plan delivery dates 
 More environmentally friendly for village 
 Minimum order of 500 litres 
 Members benefit from the group price 
 Interim deliveries, call and we will sort a 

quick delivery, no excessive delivery charges 
 Local customer service - Yorkshire Oils - 

01423 396789 -Independent, not affiliated 
to any oil suppliers or companies 

To join please contact Andrew at:      
andrew@yorkshireoils.co.uk 07872 079223 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Post Office 
Tuesday 

2pm - 4pm 
Airmyn Memorial Hall 

 

For faster updates 
please join 

Nextdoor App to 
keep in the know 

about our 
community. 

 

Christmas has been in full swing at Airmyn Park Primary School this 
December. The fesƟviƟes started with our walk to school elves 
who were handing out treats to those using the village hall carpark 
or parking away from the congested areas on Park Road.  
 
The children have visited St David's Church for an advent service 
and again for a carol concert. The children are always warmly 
welcomed into church and enjoy listening to the service. 
 
There have been rehearsals and shows for all the children, with 
KS1 taking part in a tradiƟonal NaƟvity and KS2 performing 
"Everyone Wraps Like An Elf". The children and staff worked 
Ɵrelessly to put on fantasƟc producƟons. We are thankful to use 
the village hall for these events to enable all of the family and 
friends to watch.  
 
The school is filled with gliƩer and fesƟve cheer as we embark on 
the final days of the winter term. 
 
Mrs Dodds, Head, Airmyn Park Primary. 
 

WHAT IS REIKI HEALING? 
Reiki is available to everyone, is not a religion and is a 
practice to bring healing energy to the whole body. Reiki 
is a Japanese technique; it aids relaxation and stress 
reduction which promotes healing. 

                                        
It is simple, natural and intuitive, bringing balance to our 
body’s energy and treats the body as a whole.  It is non-
invasive, can be hands on or off, is given fully clothed in a 
quiet and harmonious environment. 
For more info, please contact Mary on 07939 577518 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH CORNER 

Services for Airmyn St. David’s: 
 
Sunday 15th December                  Holy Communion                                             4-00 pm 
Sunday 22nd December                 Carol Service by Candlelight                        6-00 pm 
Wednesday 25th December           Christmas Day Communion with carols    10-00 am   
Sunday 29th December                  Benefice service at St. James’ Rawcliffe       10-00 am 
Sunday 5th January                        Holy Communion                                             4-00 pm 
Sunday 12th January                      Morning Prayer                                              10-00 am 
Sunday 19th January                      Holy Communion                                             4-00 pm 
Sunday 26th January                      Family Communion                                        10-00 am 
Sunday 2nd February                     Holy Communion                                              4-00 pm 
Tuesday 4th February                     Midweek worship in a modern style                 7-30 pm 
Sunday 9th February                      Snowdrop Festival service                            3-00 pm 
 
Christmas Draw: 
The Christmas Draw was very well supported with all 700 books of tickets being sold and 
another 50 books of tickets having to be ordered Sincere thanks are offered to everyone who 
helped in any way. The church funds should benefit from this event by about £1,300. 
 
Snowdrop Festival: 
The Snowdrop Festival service has been brought forward by one week for 2025. We have 
found in recent years that the snowdrops in the churchyard are flowering earlier than they used 
to. They were just past their best by the time that we held our service of thanks for them last 
year. The usual refreshments, displays and stalls will be in church for visitors this time from 10-
00 am until the start of the afternoon service. Everyone will be most welcome to come and take 
a look 

 

Job Title: Caretaker (fixed term contract 1 year) 

LocaƟon: Airmyn Village Hall, Woodland Way, Airmyn 
Salary: £13.02 per hour 
Hours: 12 per week (flexible by agreement) with flat rate payable up to 
30 hour p/w as required 

 

Job Purpose: 

We are seeking a reliable and proacƟve Caretaker to ensure that our 
faciliƟes are maintained to a high standard and are ready for use. This 
role will also involve taking on the duƟes of a Relief Cleaner when 
required. The ideal candidate will work with minimal supervision, 
ensuring the hall is safe, secure, and properly set up for a variety of 
events.  

Contact: Alison on 07557166909 clerk@airmynpc.org.uk for more info. 

6,626 Journeys 
were made on 
the Goole & 

Howden Hopper 
during the 
month of 
October! 

 
Let’s keep up 
the use of this 

valuable service 
in 2025 

 



Airmyn  
le/pear trees. 

Back in March Tanya 
Andrews emailed Airmyn 
Park Community AssociaƟon 
about BSL boards for 
inclusivity. To her surprise 
the boards are already up 
and funcƟoning at the park.  
Support BSL by popping your 
blue tokens at Tesco in the 
box. 

 
1953 Fancy Dress  
Procession 

A Message from the Airmyn Parish Council 

I am delighted to report that since my last update, Brian Rodger and Philip BaƩen have been successfully co-opted on to 
the parish council.  Brian and Philip bring with them a vast knowledge from their personal and professional backgrounds 
that will add real value to the council.  They have already significantly contributed to the council and, alongside their 
other councillor colleagues, will conƟnue to work to make Airmyn an enjoyable place to live and work. 
 
On behalf of the council, I aƩended the Metsa Group public exhibiƟon held on 5 November 2024 at the RaisE Business 
Centre.  The public consultaƟon was to allow residents, councillors and interested parƟes to view the updated scheme 
prior to the planning applicaƟon being submiƩed.  I discussed with Metsa representaƟves’ wildlife and biodiversity 
surveys to minimise the environment; upgrades to the sustainable transport offer to support walking, cycling and public 
transport; further highway modelling to improve vehicle access and movements; reviews with the Environment Agency 
on the proposed process water route and projecƟons for the impact on Airmyn village, parƟcularly vehicle movement 
projecƟons.  Metsa confirmed that the planning applicaƟon would shortly be submiƩed, at which point the council would 
be formally consulted. 
 
The council’s partnership with the ProbaƟon Service has started extremely posiƟvely.  On the first day of the partnership, 
the operaƟves assisted with leaf collecƟng at St David’s Church to ensure the grounds looked immaculate for the 
Remembrance Day service.  Their assistance was invaluable and saved the church volunteers many hours of raking.  The 
operaƟves have also commenced several tasks in the grounds of the Memorial Hall, helping to keep the site clean and 
Ɵdy.  The council looks forward to developing the relaƟonship over the coming months, for the beƩerment of both the 
village and the operaƟves. 
 
As we approach the fesƟve period, naƟonal news conƟnues to be dominated by the cost-of-living crisis.  One of the most 
challenging aspects of being a parish councillor is agreeing a precept for the following financial year.  None more so than 
this year when many residents are experiencing financial uncertainty, through no fault of their own.  With that in mind, 
the December meeƟng of the council saw members consider the parish precept for the financial year 2025-26.  All 
councillors are acutely aware that Airmyn residents understandably expect to know, see, or touch where their money 
has been spent in the parish.  With that in mind, the council reluctantly agreed to defer the submission of its parish 
precept unƟl the January meeƟng.  This was to allow the councillors to receive further informaƟon, clarificaƟon and 
addiƟonal projecƟons on several maƩers from its parish clerk.  The council did agree though, reluctantly, to reduce the 
number of issues of the Airmyn News it will produce in 2025.  The publicaƟon will be circulated to residents in March, 
June, September and December 2025.  Parish Council minutes will not be included in the publicaƟon due to the number 
of pages.  They can sƟll be viewed by visiƟng the parish noƟceboard, contacƟng the parish clerk for a copy or downloading 
them from the councils’ website.  The document will also be printed in black and white.  This decision was made due to 
the costs of prinƟng the document and the reducƟon in income from businesses adverƟsing in the publicaƟon.  If 
residents do sƟll want a colour copy of the document, then it can be downloaded from the council’s website or emailed.  
Please contact the parish clerk if you require further informaƟon.   
 
The Airmyn Community AssociaƟon is currently recruiƟng a Caretaker to ensure that the Memorial Hall faciliƟes are 
maintained to a high standard and are ready for use.  The posiƟon is for 12 hours per week and the ideal candidate will 
work with minimal supervision, ensuring the hall is safe, secure, and properly set up for a variety of events.  The posiƟon 
will also assist the council with administering and adhering to some of its many responsibiliƟes.  Further details can be 
found at hƩps://communityvision.org.uk/job/caretaker-airmyn-village-hall/ 
 
Screetons Commercial, on behalf of the council, conƟnue to proacƟvely promote the former Airmyn Bowls Club site.  As 
of wriƟng this arƟcle, negoƟaƟons are ongoing with one interested party, over entering into a long-term lease for the 
site.  I will provide further updates as or when they are available. 
 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council has completed its street light improvements, with several lights having LED bulbs 
installed.  The lights are brighter and more energy efficient.  However, the council is aware that not all streetlights have 
been upgraded.  The parish clerk is therefore liaising with the borough council to ensure all the streetlights are 
modernised. 
 
I hope that all residents have noƟced the concerted effort that the Airmyn Events Team have put in to organise, co-
ordinate and deliver events this past year.  The Airmyn Christmas Fair was a fantasƟc day, with the Memorial Hall packed 
with families from the village and surrounding areas.  With over 20 stalls at the event, food and drink, live animals in the 
playing field and even Santa in his groƩo, the event was a huge success.  Talking of success, the Airmyn Christmas Quiz 
aƩracted over 50 people to the Memorial Hall to meet, socialise and parƟcipate in the quiz. CONT… 



Airmyn News is published by Airmyn Parish Council. The views expressed are those of the contributors and do not represent the views of the editor, 
or APC. Any items for publication should be sent to the editor,  airmynnews@yahoo.com by the 20th of the month, to ensure publication in the next 
quarterly issue. All items must clearly indicate who wishes to have them published. Items without clear provenance will not be published. To 
advertise in the newsletter, please contact Ruth Lowe cllr.lowe@airmynpc.org.uk Tel…07833678847. Rates are £20 for 4 issues. Distributed to over 
320 households. 
 

THE HEALING TREE SPIRITUAL GROUP 
Have you ever felt as though you need to unwind from everyday stresses and let go of the “To Do Lists”  
and like to join a friendly group, Meditate together and also learn about the benefits of Mindfulness, how  
to use  Crystals in your daily life, learn about the power of Chakras, Pendulum Dowsing, Mindfulness and  
so much more? If so, why not come along to this Spiritual Development Group and learn more in a relaxed and 
friendly environment?  We meet in the Airmyn Memorial Hall, upstairs in the George Dales’ Room on the 2nd 
Thursday of each month from 7pm to 8.45 pm, unless otherwise noƟfied.  Cost is £7 (£5 for iniƟal aƩendance) per 
meeƟng per person and includes refreshments.  Why not come and see for yourself and be amazed at what you 
can discover! If you would like more informaƟon then please contact Mary on 07939 577518.   
 

 
 

 
 

  6PM 

 
 

Tuesday 14th January 
Tuesday 11th February 

Tuesday 11th March 

For a trial period, aƩendance driven, Humberside Police will be holding a Drop-In 
Surgery at Airmyn Memorial Hall, the first of which will take place on Wednesday 
22nd January 2025.  
PCSO Chandler will be available in the George Dales Room between 3pm and 
4pm for residents to call in to discuss any concerns or if they need any advice. 
Please call in to say “Hello” and use the service as it is a great iniƟaƟve. 
 

We are excited to share that on the 9th January at 11.30am, Yorkshire 
Ambulance Service will be hosƟng a defibrillator familiarisaƟon session at the 
village hall. It’s a great opportunity to learn lifesaving skills so if you’d like to 
aƩend, please register your interest by contacƟng the clerk on 
clerk@airmynpc.org.uk or calling 07557166909. Yorkshire Ambulance Service 
need at least 10 confirmed aƩendees in order for the training to go ahead, so 
please get in touch as soon as possible. 

CONT… Proceeds from the event, including raffle monies will again be used to fund future events.  I wish to place on record my sincere 
thanks to all members of the Airmyn Events Team for their efforts this year.  Thank you also to residents who have supported the events 
and contributed their time or provided raffle prizes.  Please keep an eye out on our social media channels for further events. 
 

I wish to remind residents that PCSO Chandler from Humberside Police will attend the Memorial Hall on Wednesday 22 January 2025 
(3.00 pm to 4.00 pm) and Wednesday 19 February 2025 (7.00 pm to 8.00 pm).  The surgery will initially be a two-month trial.  I therefore 
encourage any residents who wish to talk to PCSO Chandler to attend the sessions, otherwise the surgery will not continue after the 
trial has ended. 
 

I also wish to remind residents that Yorkshire Ambulance Service will attend the Memorial Hall to deliver free training on first aid 
procedures and use of defibrillators.  The training will be held on 9 January 2025 between 11.30 am and 1.00 pm.  Please contact the 
Clerk at clerk@airmynpc.org.uk if you wish to attend.  Please note this event will only be held if there is enough interest. 
 

Thank you to all the volunteers who have contributed to Airmyn being such a wonderful place to live and work this year.  Whether that 
be litter picking, grass cutting, trimming hedges, delivering the Airmyn News or helping at community events, your contribution is very 
much appreciated. 
 

May I also thank my parish councillor colleagues for their efforts during 2024.  It is an honour to serve as the chair to such a fantastic 
group of councillors during what has proved to be another challenging year.   
 

All that leaves me to say is, on behalf of my fellow parish councillors and I, that we wish you, your friends and family a very Merry 
Christmas, and a peaceful and prosperous New Year. 
 

Matt Nundy, Chair, Airmyn Parish Council 
 


